## ARROW RENTALS MEETING OCTOBER 17, 2005 1:30 PM ACEH OFFICES

Attendees:
Rita Sullins
Tony Sullins
Chris Davidson, City of Livermore
Leah Goldberg by phone, City of Livermore attorney
Glenn Young, Fugro
Becky Sterbentz, Aquifer Sciences
Donna Drogos, ACEH
Ariu Levi, ACEH
Jerry Wickham, ACEH

Jerry Wickham presented the rationale for requested work. Tony and Rita Sullins considered petition for closure but have not made up their mind. There is a developer the buy the site and discussion of the need to have rapid action on site.

Discussion of soil vapor sampling. ACEH concerned that soil vapor samples not in the most impacted areas. Early soil gas sampling by Tracer was for investigative purposes and not of sufficient quality to use quantitatively. Soil vapor sampling to be conducted to answer questions regarding vapor intrusion risks.

Groundwater issues not resolved. Discussion of natural attenuation by Glenn Young, Fugro. ACEH position is that concentrations have been persistently elevated, therefore difficult to agree to natural attenuation but not precluding any alternatives at this point.

Separating soil vapor and groundwater portions of work.

The new schedule is for Aquifer Sciences to prepare a Work Plan for only soil vapor sampling. ACEH to review soil vapor Work Plan within one week of receiving. The Work Plan that addresses all of ACEH comments in August 16, 2005 letter will be submitted by December 9, 2005.

Juny Wieblam